
 

Kolokotroni 1 & Stadiou, 105 62 Athens, Tel. 210 3377100, Fax. 210 3377211 (www.hcmc.gr)  

  
DIRECTORATE OF LISTED COMPANIES 

DEPARTMENT OF PERIODIC INFORMATION 

Athens, July 4th 2022 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

Annual Financial Report for the financial year 2022 

 using the European Single Electronic Format (ESEF) 

 

Following the Hellenic Capital Markets Commission and Athens Exchange joint announcement 

on 03.12.2021: «Obligation to submit the annual financial reports for the financial year 2021 

using the European Single Electronic Format (ESEF)» and relevant clarifications provided by 

ESMA and the European Commission, it should be noted that: 

The obligation to mark up the notes to the consolidated financial statements under 

International Financial Reporting Standards using “XBRL block tags” is applicable to annual 

reports of issuers whose securities are admitted to trading on a regulated market in the 

European Union for financial years beginning on or after 01.01. 2022, given that the optional 

postponement by one year of the implementation of ESEF does not relate to the individual 

timelines defined in the ESEF Regulation (Regulation (EU) 2019/815). 
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